Village of Briarcliff Manor, New York

Planning Board Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, September 8, 2015 
A regular meeting of the Planning Board of the Village of Briarcliff Manor, 1111 Pleasantville Road, Briarcliff Manor, New York 10510, was held in the Municipal Building on Tuesday, September 8, 2015 at 7:30pm.

Members Present:
Edward Nolan, Chairman 
Stuart Halper, Member
Shelley Lotter, Member
Steven Vescio, Member
Sabine Werner, Alternate Member
Also Present:

David Turiano, Village Engineer

Absent:

Richard Pastore, Member
Dan Pozin, Village Attorney




Sarah Yackel, Village Planning Consultant
Call to Order: Chairman Nolan called the meeting to order at 7:30pm.  
PB-5-2015 – LOS ABUELOS –SIGN PERMIT APPROVAL:  The Planning Board reviewed an application for a Sign Permit.  The property is located at 197 South Highland Avenue.  
Mr. Nick Rudick of Hudson Signs explained the proposed amended request to reface existing light boxes.  

Village Engineer Turiano stated the request was code compliant and the ARAC wasn’t able to convene to review the application.  

The Board had general discussion regarding the sign type, location and color and stated it was consistent with the other signs in the immediate vicinity.  
Upon motion by Member Halper, seconded by Alternate Member Werner the Board voted unanimously to approve the sign application as presented.  
ZBA CASES: There were no comments.  
ENGINEERS REPORT:

· The Becker Lane subdivision off of Scarborough Road will be coming back before the Board for the access to the upper lot from Law Road and possibly for other items.  
· Chatterbox will come in for their Building Permit for the awning sign.  
· Faith Lutheran will need to come back for a re-approval of the site plan.  
· Scarborough Presbyterian work is underway.  
· Briarcliff Congregational Church is changing the hours for their school.  
· Sleepy Hollow Country Club will be coming back before the Board for a lighting change to their tennis courts.    

ADJOURNMENT

Upon motion by Member Vescio, seconded by Member Lotter, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting at 7:52pm.  
Respectfully submitted by,

Christine Dennett

Village Clerk
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